
From: Richard Calver [mailto:richard.calver@natroad.com.au]  
Sent: Friday, 5 January 2018 10:07 AM 
To: AMOD; Chambers - Hatcher VP 
Cc: Warren Clark 
Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards—Casual employment and Part-time employment -
AM2014/196 and AM2014/197 
 
The Full Bench issued a Statement dated 12 December 2017 [2017] FWCFB 6625 in this matter. An 
amended draft determination for the Road Transport (Long Distance Operations) Award 2010 was 
attached to the Statement. The amended draft determination contained additional items 9 and 
10.  These items represent the changes made to the previous draft determination published on 24 
November 2017. Any interested party was provided with the opportunity, on or before 5.00pm 
Tuesday 19 December 2017, to file further submissions concerning the form in which the variation 
was drafted.  NatRoad made two email submissions that contested the changes sought to the draft by 
ARTIO and the TWU, the latter’s response also being out of time.  
 
At paragraph 4 of the Statement the Full Bench said: “We will then proceed to make the variation in 
its final form.” 
 
The draft determination is expressed to commence operation on 1 January 2018. However, as that 
date has passed and no final determination has been issued, NatRoad seeks to clarify with the Full 
Bench the next steps in relation to this matter and, in particular, whether we may be of further 
assistance.  We reiterate the point made in the prior correspondence that we were not opposed to 
the draft determination as attached to the Statement.  
 
Regards 
 
Richard Calver 
Adviser, Compliance and Workplace Relations 
T: (02) 6295 3000 
F: (02) 6295 3500 
A: PO Box 3656, Manuka ACT 2603 
   

    
 
 
 
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
The content of this email, including attachments, may be confidential and is subject to the National Road 
Transport Association’s Materials and Advice disclaimer. To view the National Road Transport Association’s full 
disclaimer, visit www.natroad.com.au/disclaimer or contact the National Road Transport Association office on 
(02) 6295 3000. Any unauthorised use of the contents is expressly prohibited. If you have received this 
message in error, please advise us by telephone and then delete the message and any attachment(s). Any 
views expressed in this email are those of the individual sender, except where the sender expressly, and with 
authority, states them to be the views of the National Road Transport Association. If you do not wish to 
receive future communications via email, please reply to the sender 
 
 

mailto:richard.calver@natroad.com.au
http://www.natroad.com.au/disclaimer
https://www.facebook.com/NatRoad.AUS
https://twitter.com/NatRoad_AUS
https://www.linkedin.com/company-beta/2570856
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC1cKpxZQXuS9H1vBhcynx1w

	From: Richard Calver [mailto:richard.calver@natroad.com.au]  Sent: Friday, 5 January 2018 10:07 AM To: AMOD; Chambers - Hatcher VP Cc: Warren Clark Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards—Casual employment and Part-time employment -AM2014/196 and AM...

